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WHAT'SBEEN HAPPENING

ALUMNI WEBSITE Have you visited our new Alumni Website
www. Colerainalumni.com? This site contains much alumni
information and is linked to the CHS Booster and Northwest
Schools websites.

NEWSLETTER CHANGE The Postal Service wants groups
like ours to go to a machine read format. The only way we
could do this was to eliminate staples in the spine of the news-
letter. If we would have did it the old way it would have cost
two cents more per newsletter, because we would have been
non-machine read. By going to the machine read method, we
save two cents per newsletter and the sorting that has to be
done for bulk mail becomes much easier. Hope you enjoy the
newsletter.

ALUMNI BASKETBALL GAME The Alumni Basketball Team
scrimmaged the CHS Varsity team in November 2002. The
Varsity won. The Alumni players were: 2002 — Richard Spratt,
Robby Bennett: 2001 — Mike Ferris, Brian Aker: 2000 — Mike
Wright, Andy McMullen: 1999: -Joe Allen

1997: - Mike Allen: 1996 — Robby Hillman: 1994 — Paul White:
1993 — Shannon Minor, DJ Bosse: 1992 — Matt Hirsch: 1989 —
Robert Cummins, Ray Bellman: 1966 — Bruce Thatcher: 1964
— Denny Hirsch: 1957 — Dan Huss. This year’s Alumni game
will take place in late November, 2003. Contact Denny Hirsch
at 385-4475 for details.

CARDINAL ALUMNI BASKETBALL LEAGUE The sixth year
of the Colerain High Alumni Basketball League was a huge
success. Ten teams participated o n Sunday evenings through-
out the winter. A great time, all participants demonstrated
much exercise, and true Cardinal determination and spirit!
Contact Ralph “Ted” Winkler '79 for details.

STAG SUCCESS Bob Huggins, University of Cincinnati Bas-
ketball Coach, was the featured speaker at the eighth annual
Colerain Stag. Numerous Alumni and Boosters heard many
entertaining stories from Coach Huggins. This year's Stag
will be in November but as of printing, we have not selected a
speaker. Call CHS for details 385-6424.

UPCOMING EVENTS

SPRING EVENT 2003 ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME INDUCT-
EES The Boosters will again select former athletes to the
Athletic Hall of Fame. They will be honored as part of the
annual Breakfast of Champions on May 17, 2003, at CHS.
We will let you know the selectees in the fall newsletter.

SCHOLARSHIPS As usual the Alumni Association will be
awarding two $400 scholarships this spring. In addition, two
$500 memorial scholarships in the name of Mary Siebert
Wendel '37, will be presented to two deserving students.
Thanks to all the donors who have made this possible. We
will let you know the recipients in the fall newsletter.

PTA AFTER PROM For the second year, the Alumni Asso-
ciation has donated $100 to the PTA’s after prom budget.

ALUMNI BOOSTER GOLF OUTING This group swings into
action on June 7, 2003, at Pebblecreek Golf Course. Tee-off
times for this scramble will be from 11 AM to 1 PM. Space is
limited, so if you would like to play call CHS at 385-6424 and
ask for Jason Adkins for details. We will let you know the
winners in the fall newsletter.

ALUMNI SOCCER GAME The Alumni Men’s soccer team
squares off against the CHS Varsity Team sometime the week
of August 15. Call CHS, 385-6424, and ask head coach, Paul
Reedy, for details.

ALUMNI NIGHT Mark your calendars for Friday, September
19, 2003, and come out in force to support your team! The
Cardinals host Fairfield. At half time we will have our usual
festivities featuring the Distinguished Graduate Awards, Alumni
Band (contact Paul Wesolowski) and Alumni Rhythmettes.

Colerain High School Alumni Association Chatter 1



ALUMNI BAND | used the alumni database email addresses
to let you know about upcoming band alumni events. Unfortu-
nately, many (MANY!) email addresses are out of date. There is
no way to update them automatically. It's not always possible
to send snailmail (and it's expensive!). If you want to be in-
formed of upcoming alumni band events, please update your
records. To do so, either send a note to
info@colerainalumni.com, or fill out a RECORDS UPDATE form.
If you did not receive e-mail about playing at a basketball game,
then it's likely that your e-mail address is incorrect. Paul
Wesolowski (1976

GREAT COLERAIN TEACH-IN FRIDAY, MARCH 21, 2003 The
Alumni Association, PTA and the Boosters have joined forces
with Maureen Heintz, CHS Principal, to help promote the Great
Colerain Teach-In. This day affords the opportunity for Alumni,
Boosters, PTA and community members to talk to the students
at CHS. They can share their careers and lifetime experiences
with classes throughout the day. We will let you know the out-
come of this event in the fall newsletter.

MEETING The Alumni Association will be conducting a meet-
ing sometime in September 2003. Check the website for de-
tails.

REUNIONS

1953 50™ Friday, May 239, 2003 at the Clovernook Country
Club. Contact Dick Herrmann 513-741-7410

1988 15" Saturday, August 9,2003 at the Harbor Club Light-
house Room 8 p.m. — midnight. $32 per person prior to Febru-
ary 1, afterwards $40 per person. Contact Diane Lucas Matheson
513-242-3231

1993 10" Saturday, June 21, 2003 at the Madison. Times and
cost will be posted later. If interested in helping or for more
information contact Wendy Memory Hagen 513-389-0447

APPLAUSE

Colerain High School for being selected by John Hopkins
University for their work in promoting partnerships.

Judy Nicholson Neller '61 for being selected for Who’s Who
of American Teachers 2003.

Lauri Beyer '80 for being nominated to the Greater Cincinnati
Basketball Hall of Fame.

Kevin A. Regenhold '96 for being selected into the US Naval
Medical Service Corp as a Health Care Adminstrator.

Crystal Schiering 00 for her outstanding Ohio University soc-
cer career.

Ryan Hoffman ’00 for being featured on the Ohio Department
Of Education 2003 calendar.

IN MEMORY OF

Mary Seibert Wendel '37, Virginia Wolf Manley '54, Henry Jae-
ger '59, Jim Lockwood '61, Bruce McDowell '68, Mike Bender
'77, Anna Marie Freese '83, Jacob Dziech '90, James Griffis
'94, Ryan Street ‘99

In memory of my husband, Jim Lockwood '61 who died Decem-
ber 3, 2002, of leukemia. 2002 started off with great excite-
ment: the birth of our third granddaughter, Lily, on January 12.
One week later, tests showed that Jim was seriously ill. Jim
was able to work until mid-April when be entered University
Hospital for the first of three rounds of chemo. Jim investigated
a bone marrow transplant and clinical trials, but could not par-
ticipate in either program. | saved my vacation to take care of
Jim and learned how to give him his chemo shots and flush his
port. But the cancer became stronger and the chemo no longer
kept it under control. Jim died at home with a dear friend and
family at his side. His last words were “I love you so much.” Jim
could fix anything, including car problems and everything around
the house. Two of Jim’s favorite projects were a large swing set
he helped our son David '87 build for our granddaughters, the
light of his life. For Christmas, 2001, he made a wood refrigera-
tor and stove/sink unit for the girls after their Mom saw a set in
a catalogue. We did so many things together: antiqueing, refin-
ishing furniture, cooking, gardening, hiking, and biking. We had
a great time taking our granddaughter Anna camping and hik-
ing two years ago. What fun we had! Because our granddaugh-
ters are so young — 5, 3, and 1 years old — | am asking every-
one who knew Jim to send stories you remember of him (pic-
tures would be nice, too) for a memory book for the girls. Jim is
greatly missed, but he will always be in our hearts. Janet
Krafzick Lockwood '61 8748 Althaus Road, Cincinnati, Oh
45247

This post is in remembrance of Mike Bender (77) Mike passed
away on Saturday the 14th of December after a short battle
from injuries he received in an automobile accident in Cincin-
nati. Mike and | were very good friends at White Oak Jr. High
and in High School at Colerain. Like most of us we went our
separate ways for awhile after high school but soon found our-
selves getting back together for a short period as we both got
married. In fact we were both on each other s weddings. Once
again we took separate paths and until recently | never heard
from Mike much. Anyone who wishes to know more about Mike
and his life after high school can contact me at me email ad-
dress. Steven Braun “77”

Steven Braun 1977

Warren and Beth Lemon, Mom and Dad, always went to the
home games and were big CHS fans. They participated in PTA,
Mardi Gras, and many other activities; Mom’s Junior Women'’s
Club gave scholarships to many of Colerain grads. Memorial
from Karen Lemon Puterbaugh '82, Brentwood, TN

Our memories of Ryan Street will live on forever. Ryan passed
1/3/03. Ryan was the best drummer in Colerain Band history.
Remember the tall bean poll in the middle of the field. We will
miss you, but we will see you again in the other life.

Steve Cassidy 1999
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Class of '42 held its 60" Class Reunion on October 5, 2002 at
the White House Inn. This was the first one that was held as a
luncheon. There were thirteen classmates in attendance, plus
seven spouses and friends. We were so sorry that Bob VanConey
and John Eichstadt were unable to make it. It was wonderful to
see George and Muriel Young. On a sad note, we missed Ruth
Arnold Schiering who passed away December 18, 2001, and
that brings our deceased members up to six. We missed those
who would have liked to have attended but illness and other
reasons kept them away. It was voted that we should start meet-
ing every year and we will have a reunion in October 2003. Ev-
eryone will receive notification this spring. Alta Pickens Lattire
'42, Hamilton, OH 45011

Hey all, we did it again, the last time | hope. Jack and | moved
October 16 to 5951 Thronhill Avenue, College Hill. We brought a
large ranch and in process of re-doing the entire house. Fun, but
lots of work. We had a great plumber our real estate lady told us
about. Perhaps the class of 1965 remembers Wally Herbert?
He and his helpers did a beautiful job in our kitchen with putting
in new maple cabinets and new plumbing. He is so funny. Jack
(my husband of 55 years) asked if he could clean his glasses,
and he said no if | could see, | couldn't do it. Now let's see if |
heard Wally straight? He said he likes to cook, but guess what?
He burns everything he cooks, Wally, Wally! One nice man! If
you need a good plumber, he's the man to call. Always enjoy
receiving the “Colerain Chatter” so much going on. Our Class of
“47" should consider another class reunion. Been awhile guys!
Please accept my donation and keep that “CHS Chatter” going.
Thanks, Mary Mosier Sparks “47, Cincinnati, OH

Hi, Just received your newsletter and how thrilled | was to see it.
Not many alumni from 1948, but we are older you know. I'm still
hanging in there, and hope to read more about our school. Please
accept this small donation. God be with you, Best Wishes for a
New Year, LaVerne Haverland Mallory '48, Cincinnati, OH

I did not graduate from Colerain but attended Colerain from the
3rd grade through the 11th. | worked for Mr. Everett J. Welch, Mr.
Joseph Luckett and Mr. Oliver T. Wilson for 12 years. | just read
a message from Jim Welch and would like to say hello - also
hello to Denny Hirsch. | live in Apache Junction Arizona and
have been here for three years. Before that | was in Tucson
Arizona and worked at Pima Community College for 18 years
and retired 9 year ago. My husband Jack and | will be celebrat-
ing our 50th Wedding Anniversary this year. We have one son,
Jack Jr. and two grandsons. Our e-mail is jhafersr@aol.com |
received an e-mail from my cousin Marion O’shea Miller and she
informed me of the “Colerain Chatter” and | think its great.
Norma Ochs Hafer (1952)

50TH YEAR IS NOT TO FAR AWAY LOVE TO HEAR FROM
ALL COLERAIN GRADS SAME HOME AND SAME PLACE
FOR THE LAST 32 YEARS IN BEAUTIFUL ORLANDO FLORIDA
WILL NOT MISS THE 50TH AT COLERAIN CLASS OF 1953
Bruce William’s (1953)

Colerain High School Alumni Association Chatter 3

We would like to see more members of the class of '55 submit
their e-mail addresses to the website. | know there are more
people out there that are in the 21st century with computers.
Join the world. We are sending a contribution to the CHATTER
to make up for the years we have been receiving it without pay-
ing anything. It's one of those “out of sight, out of mind things”.
Will do better in the future. You won'’t have to wait so long to
receive another check. We really enjoy reading the newsletter,
hearing about others in and near our class, people we know.
Pat and | have been married sine 1956, have three living children
and two grandkids, more on the way from our son (we hope). |
retired from IBM as a Staff Engineer/Scientist in 1992. We have
been living in Charlotte, NC since 1979. We enjoy the four sea-
sons of the year, but don’t have too much winter, just enough.
Thanks to all for doing a great job with the CHATTER. Dick and
Pat Kelley Berlier '55, Charlotte, NC

Greetings to all the gang . . . | just looked through all of the
notes on this message board and noted a sparsity of '56 grads.
Hence, my contribution. | had a neat surprise way out here in
Southern California. Our church just brought on a new Associ-
ate Pastor whose name is George Fessler. He claimed to be
from Cincinnati and when | inquired about “where” in Cincinnati,
he said, “Well, we lived kinda in the north east area, in the
Colerain area.” When | told him I'd graduated from Colerain, he
almost fell over. Actually, we both did. He graduated in '68, after
attending Colerain from K through 12. So, when | was a senior
in the old high school, he was actually across the parking lot in
grade one. George is listed on the “missing alumni” list. His e-
mail address is georgef@nmcc.org. Now you can track him
down. Blessings to all . . . let me hear from some of you. Jim
Hunnemeyer '56 Irvine, CA

Jim Hunnemeyer (1956)

Thanks, Alumni Association for doing all you do. The Chatter is
great reading, and now this! | missed the last class of 56 re-
union, but I'll be there in 06. | saw your posted e-mail; Murph
and I'd love to hear from you. Merry Christmas to all.

Hannah Hammack Buckles (1956)

I have lived in Dallas, Texas for 34 years. The years at CHS
were great fun and | look forward to the Chatter. You all do a
great job. Please find enclosed by help for all you do. | would
love to hear from my classmates of '57. | look forward to our
next reunion. My brother, Dick, lives in Powell, Ohio; Jim lives in
Cincinnati and my sister, Pat, lives in Mt. Lakes, NJ. Nancy
Niemeyer Mitchell ’57, Dallas, TX

Thanks to all who made the 1957 45-year reunion such a won-
derful success, including finding Anne Graham who went miss-
ing 6/7/57 and was found 9/28/02. Yea Anne, we love you. Spe-
cial thanks to Dan Huss for keeping things going for all these
years. We really appreciate all your effort.

Marietta Thomas (1957)




Wanted to say Merry Christmas to all. See you found my high
school flame, Anne Graham! Guess | will have to go to my next
reunion now! :) Class of 1957—would like to hear from you!!
John Hanselman (1957)

Hi 1957 class: Thanks to everyone that came to the Reunion
for class of 1957. Much thanks to Dan Huss for all he and his
wife’s work toward making Reunion such a success. | am looking
forward to attending our 50th in 2007. Great to see everyone.
Murph and all the guys (Gerry). | hope we will all be able to get
even more grads to 50th. Thanks again to all. Sincerely, Anne
(Graham) Dye

Anne (Graham) Dye (1957)

OOPS! Forgot to give my maiden name and the nickname.
Funny how those other names just doesn’t sound right any-
more.

Murph (Trew) Thomas (1957)

GREETINGS! | just got here on this site, and it is like a trip
back in time (about 46years). | retired in May 2002, and enjoy
it. | live in a very small town North of Dayton, Ohio. We like to
travel in our motor home. I'm a new member of the AMA, which
aircraft modelers will recognize. My name should be in the e-
mail address list by now. Say Hi! If you have time. Mild Bill
from Pleasant Hill.

BILL LANDWEHR (1958)

Ed Hartman class of 1961 is the same Ed on the TV Furniture
Fair commercial. John Kraemer (1961)

My brother just told me about this web page and it is great
since | don't live in Cincinnati anymore. Itis fun and interesting
to read the messages.

Linda Gau (1963)

Just received another copy of the CHATTER and that I'd check
in with a Big Sky howdy to all. Been in MT since '76. Enjoy the
newsletter and the walks down memory lane it brings. Keep
up the good work!!
Jim Davis (1963)

Congratulations, Colerain Alumni, on a great website! It was
very easy to navigate. Hello, everyone else! And hoping you
have a Happy Holiday Season. I'm stuck out here in Scottsdale,
Arizona, so | would love to hear from any classmates. Thanks,
Robbie '63

Paul Robinson (1963)

Hello everyone, does anyone know where Lee Ann Wullenweber
is and how to get in touch with her? The last time | saw her,
she had just had a twin girls. Thanks for your help. Paula Brooks
Schwein

Paula Brooks Schwein (1964)
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Denny, thanks again for another issue of the Chatter. It really
helps me stay in touch and feel part of the Colerain crowd. Things
are good here in the south. | have less than 4 years till retire-
ment, 3 grandchildren, and hope we have a class reunion in
2004 (our 40th). Keep up the good work!

Kathy Rahn Ormond (1964)

Dear Chatter Staff: I'm writing this to thank you for the good work
you have been doing by publishing the Chatter and keeping all of
us graduates informed and in “contact” with each other. I've been
living in San Antonio, Texas for ten years after being in the Air
Force for more than 27 years. | am particularly thankful that you
chose to recognize the military service academy graduates by
listing our names in the front hall. | graduated from the US Air
Force Academy along with Tom Baumgardner in 1969. Tom and
| were best friends before the Academy and still keep in touch
long distance between Texas and Colorado. Although | haven't
lived in Ohio since 1965, | still call Cincinnati my home and CHS
is still my school. Please keep up the good work! Ronald “ Craig”
Erickson '65, San Antonio, TX

Enjoy receiving the Chatter. Please keep up the good work. Greg
Murray '65, Liberty Twsp, OH

Dear Colerain Alumni, | have moved to Largo, Florida. | would
like to have the Colerain Chatter mailed to me. If any class-
mates from the graduating class of 1966 would like to write to
me, the address is as follows: Joyce Freytag LaKamp 10177
Sailwinds Blvd, S. Apt. 105, Largo, Florida 33733. | would like to
get in touch with Pat Flagella and Joan Connelly. Thanks, Joyce
Freytag (1966)

Hello to all my former classmates. | did not get to graduate with
the class of “66” as we moved to Indiana my sophomore year.
Would love to hear from anyone from the class of “66”. Just
found out about Chatter also from a friend in Cincy.

Lynne Klusman Anthony (1966)

Linda ('68) and Dawn ('69) Formes. It's been so long since we
talked. Send me an email.
Dave Neufarth (1967)

Is anyone familiar with the all girl music group The Teardrops?
They attended Colerain in the 60’s and had a couple of local hit
records. | had been searching for any of their music for many
many years and finally bought their greatest hits CD on ebay—
what a great surprise! The group was made up of Linda Schroeder,
Bobbie Frost, Susie Leight and Dorothy Dyer. They are my fa-
vorite girls of the sixties. If anyone knows anything of the girls
please update me. | now live in Miami. Thanks and take care.
Dan Bailey (1968)




Hi Fellow 1968 CHS Cardinals.. After School | spent a career
in the Coast Guard and later landed in KY after retirement.
How cool it is to find this site. | am fully retired now at 53,
thanks too some good career choices. Because | was al-
ways stationed so far from Cincinnati, | never was able to
make it to any Class Reunions. So | now can hardly remem-
ber anyone. | do recall a few teachers like Mr. McClure and a
few great guys like Phil Vickers, Mike Christman, Lionel Gray,
to name a few. | would love to swap e-mails with any old
classmates at albert_|_scott@yahoo.com.

Albert Scott (1968)

Thank you for the newsletter, Please keep it coming. Marsha
Stout and Clinton Terry ‘69, McDonough, Ga

Looking for alumni band members. We missed a great op-
portunity to play at the football game this weekend! Send me
your email address so we can notify you of up coming events!
Donna Mlller Riley (1969)

Hi Colerain. I just got on-line. | wonder as well why we haven't
had a reunion in so long. I live in KY near Lexington. | have
three daughters and four grandchildren. Feel free to e-mail
me | will respond. Bonnie (Yelliott) Riddle 1969.

Bonnie (Yelliott) Riddle (1969)

Hi to all the class of '69. How come we haven't had a reunion
since '84? My husband Dave’66 has had a reunion every 10
years. I'm trying to find out what ever happened to Kathy
(Kramer) Jones? The last | heard she was in Houston, Tex.
Know she had a few brothers at Colerain. Please any infro
about her email me. Thanks.

Judy (Feldman) Duecker (1969)

| forgot to post my email. judyaduke@aol.com.
Judy (Feldman) Duecker (1969)

| just discovered the web site and noticed very few from 1969
leave any messages. | still am friends with and in contact
with Jan (Winall) Wolterman, Candy (Quatkemeyer)
Hasselbeck and | run into alumni from 1969 all over Cincin-
nati. | am married, have four children (young women) and two
grandchildren. | work at Children’s hospital as an Administra-
tive Coordinator and love it. My husband worked for North-
west Schools for seven years and was the Assistant Princi-
pal at White Oak until this year He is now the Director of
Instructional Service at Finneytown. | live 3 miles from where
I grew up. All five in my family graduated from Colerain (Tom,
Gary, Gina and Doris) and my own four daughters (Cendi,
Heather, Christina and Samantha) all graduated from there as
well. Well, I've added my name. If anyone wants to contact
me, please do.

Linda (Owens) Robertson (1969)
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After years of living all over the US, (downtown Manhattan, Wash-
ington, DC, Houston Texas, etc.) and working in the Insurance
Industry, we have retired and returned to Cincy. | just received a
copy of the Colerain Chatter from a friend and found myself on
the “missing persons” list. No surprise there. The “Chatter” is a
great information source on old friends. What a fun website too.
My donation to follow. Debbie (Duritsch) Willoughby (1970)

| am alive and well. | am living in Spartanburg SC, with my wife (a
Southern Bell of course) of 25 years. No Kids, all we do is work
and play. We own and operate Cunningham R.V.Park and Camp-
ground. We built the park in 1973, its located on Interstate 126
New Cut rd exit # 17, one mile from 185 and 126 in Spartanburg
S.C.1-864-576-1973.Stop and say Hey (that's short for Hello
down here) next time you go by. i26

Kenneth A Cunningham (1971)

Moved to the West Side after | was married, love the old houses
with the stained glass and tall ceilings. Have three kids, two
boys and a girl. My boys played football for Elder and | want to
tell you, It really is a purple thing. I'm glad to see how far Colerain
sports programs have come over the years. Wish everyone the
best.

Gary Steinker (1971)

Boy! It's been 30yrs and I've been in Bassett, VA for 25 of them
years. My husband passed 6yrs ago and | have an old farm-
house that | dearly love. | am raising 2 of my 12 grandchildren. |
wasn't really active at school and | don't really know many of the
ones | graduated with; but I'd love to hear from some of you.
Connie Taylor, Wanda Kist, Judy Bensing, Karen Roberto,
Michael Oaks are some of the people that | did hang with and
Pam Grofer[goober]. If any one know where these people are
please have them contact me. I've not had Internet long and
almost got it down. This is one of the sites that | was glad to see
Thankyou. Thanks, Elaine Hug Bryant '72

Elaine Bryant {Hug} (1972)

Hello to all Colerain alumni and Happy Holidays! Just had our
30th reunion-was a great time. Thanks to all who helped pull this
together-especially Don, Gary and Doris. It's a shame that only
about 1/6 of those that graduated in 72 came to the reunion-and
many of you still live in the area. You missed a great time! |
especially enjoyed seeing those of you that went to Colerain
since kindergarten/1st grade and the picture Sue (Schlanser)
brought of our 1st grade class w/Mrs. Douglas. If you were in
this class email me. Our reunion was held on Fri., Nov. 29 and
on Sun., Dec. 1, | was made grandmother for the 2nd time-
another granddaughter-what a weekend! Hope everyone has a
wonderful Christmas! Remember the best things in life are fam-
ily and friends! Rita Skeen PS-good job on creating this website!
Rita (Colegate) Skeen (1972)




Trying to reach my old and dear friends of 1972. | know you
guys are out there. Email me. Ted if you see this | just heard
about your brother Mike so very sorry. Peace Karen

Karen Drifmeyer (Roberto) (1972)

Hello everyone! Was wondering if anyone had any info for our
class of 1973 30-year reunion?
Barbara Weimer (1973)

Sandi Ketterman (Wesolowski) and myself would love to get in
contact with Nancy Roberts (Seibert). If you see this yourself
Nancy or anyone knowing her please send me e-mail. Thanks!

Terri Pittroff (Osborne) (1973)

Billiejean Deardurff! | just saw your message in the Colerain
Chatter. | believe we were neighbors in the area of Northbrook
back in the 60’s and 70's. Hope you remember me! Please e-
mail me at KaSW1312@aol.com. And anyone else from the
class of '73. | have been a nurse for 28 years and am presently
the administrator of a home health agency in Kentucky. | would
especially like to hear from ’73 in the health care field. Karen
(Blamer) Weller 1973

Karen (Blamer) Weller (1973)

Hope this covers some on the postage. Keep the Chatter com-
ing! Gregg Johnson '74, Cincinnati, OH

| heard Ralph Smith '74 passed away of cancer. Does anyone
know anything about that? Let me know please.
Gwen Beck Kohlman (1974)

Please find enclosed my donation. | enjoy reading the newslet-
ter to see what is happening there, | graduated in 1975 and
move to northern lllinois in 1976. My husband and | will be
celebrating our 25" wedding anniversary next May. We own
and operate a custom cabinet shop and have been in business
for over twenty years. | don’t get the opportunity to get back to
Cincinnati as often as | would like but it is still home to me.
Happy Holidays! Renita Poland Roden '75, Belvidere, IL

The Athletic School Records page is now completely updated
with all Varsity Sports data through the fall 2002 season. The
records can be found at www.ColerainBoosters.com or click
on the link from this site.

Gregory K. Stanley (1975)

Gee, Mark, | remember you! Wow! Two people from the same
family checking out the website at the same time... What are
the chances?? See you at Christmas! On another note - Lisa,
if you see this, contact me, girl! Merry Christmas to all!

Barb (Szabo) Doran (1975)

Hey all you old heads. I'm looking for the girls | went to Satur-
day drawing classes at UC with. | went back and graduated
with a bfa in 89. I'm ashamed to say | cannot even remember
the names. | am a starving artist living in northern oh after living
in 12 different states. You can see my work at www.wcnet.org/
~katrac. If you remember me drop me a line | guess Gee Cole
never got to the NFL anybody remember the fight between Gee
and Cowboy?

Dave Broughton (1975)

Hello any “75” Grad’s. Charlie and Judy Kitterman here in the
beautiful Midwest of Olathe, Kansas - long story! Yes, Chas
and | high school sweethearts from junior year still married
coming up on 24 years now, 2 teenage boys age 15 and 18.
We moved to Ft Lauderdale in 1976, married started a family,
and in 1996 we transferred to Kansas with Chas job at
Honeywell. Drop us a line if you remember us.

Judy Kitterman (Campbell) (1975)

Dear Principal Heintz: Thank you and the entire Colerain fam-
ily for the courtesies and honors you bestowed upon me on
Friday September 13. It was a pleasure to return to Colerain,
to see some old friends, and to observe the dynamic school
environment you, your faculty and staff, and your students and
parents have created. A quick walked through the school dem-
onstrated the high value you place on all forms of student
achievement. | was impressed with the condition of the school
and the enthusiasm that was exhibited. The game itself was
an example of what Colerain is and what it means to this com-
munity. Future students from all over the District were on hand
along with Cardinals past and present. You had a wonderful
ceremony to highlight superior academic achievement, the
alumni band played, and all of this was sandwiched around an
outstanding athletic exhibition on the field. While at Colerain |
was blessed with outstanding teachers, superior and caring
coaches and classmates who excelled and through their ef-
forts rose the bar for me and for others. | am proud to be a
Cardinal and am delighted that the heritage lives on. Respect-
fully, Todd Portune (1976)

If anyone who will have a student at CHS next year would like
to host a foreign exchange student for the 2nd half of the year,
please get in touch with me. Our family would like to host a
student, but only for the 1st half of the year. CHS has openings
but only for students planning to attend the entire school year.
We've made arrangements with an organization, but need to
find a family to host the 2nd half. Paul Wesolowski (1976).
Paul Wesolowski (1976)

Mike, you knucklehead....my name is spelled Stiling. | am go-
ing to have to wrestle you to the ground for that one! Hope to
see any additional 76' grads on the 4th as well. (No hard feel-
ings, Mike.) ]

Doug Stiling (76")

Colerain High School Alumni Association Chatter 6



OK Stilings - | can spell just can't type. | like your idea about a
Reds game this coming year for old?? 76er’. However, why
limit yourself. How about a Colerain Grad night at a Reds game?
What say you Colerain grads? Mike Hagen

Mike Hagen (76)

Looking for a few good 76’grads to meet for Oak Hills game at
home 1/4/03. Plan is to meet in front lobby around 7:00-7:15PM.
At present, it looks like D Stielings, G Cook, J Seibert, J
Seminara, G Kuhlman, and more. Efforts to get in contact with
T Portune and T Wright are underway. Send me an e-mail if
you are interested. Mike

Mike Hagen (76)

Can anyone help me find an old classmate of one of my sis-
ters? Her name is Neda Bahrani. She graduated in 1974. My
sister is trying to get in touch with her. Her email address on
the site is out of date, so if anyone can help - it would be
greatly appreciated. Thanks, Neal Hargrave Sr.

Neal Hargrave Sr (1977)

Channel 5 has a survey going on at the below web site. Let's
see if we can change the percentage. Survey is on the right
hand side of the web site just below the ads. http://
www.channelcincinnati.com/blitz5/?z=nav Which team do you
think will go farthest in the playoffs? Choice Votes Percent of
1533 votes Elder 488 32% Colerain 368 24% Reading 111 7%
Kings 278 18% None Of The Above 288 19%

Kevin Burgjohann (1977)

I am looking for Bill Friedman (1975) and/or his brother Bob
(1977?) The e-mail address listed for Bill is no good anymore.
| am also looking for Jeff Koch (Cook?) Class of 75. If anyone
knows where | can get in touch with these people, please let
me know @Kaidon44@aol.com......Thanks

Donna Kuhn Gerin (1977)

Looks like I've missed another reunion ... I've kept this streak
going for 25 years. | am sorry to have missed the event as |
was out of the country. I'll immediately begin planning for the
30-year reunion. Campbell you load! | reside in Northern Vir-
ginia.

Michael Dunn (1977)

What a great web site. This is my first time on here if any one
out there remembers me I'd love to hear from you. Debbie
Goodin mrdeb5@aol.com

Debbie Goodin Merkt (1977)

This is a great site! Thanks to the alumni for setting this up. |
would love to hear from anybody who may or may not remem-
ber me. For those of you who still remember me, | am still a
little odd. In some ways, it has rubbed off on my children. |
hope they get over it. :) Steve Vogt (1978)

Steve Vogt (1978)

Colerain High School Alumni Association Chatter

Hello to all Colerain grads! What a great site this is. If anyone
from my Colerain era is out there checking the site out, I'd love
to hear from you!

Lynne Gandenberger Ruehl (1978)

I was hoping there would be a twenty-five year reunion for class
of 1978 seems I've missed all the others. | would love to hear
from classmates. Especially Beth Bowski or Debbie Long. |
tell my kids about all the great times | had while in High School.
I know live in Kentucky for all you dental graduates | see Mrs.
Utz occasionally. If anyone finds out about a reunion | can be
reached at 859-689-5939 Kelly Mark Clore (1978)

Just sitting around with my family on Christmas day 2002. We
had just shared the latest Chatter and got to discussing our
memories of life in Colerain Township. The memories are the
basis of who | am today. While | do not get to Ohio very often,
| find that I do often think fondly about certain friends and places.
Many of you probably remember my Dad, the electronics and
math teacher at Colerain Sr., Bill McClung. He and my mother,
Eva Jo, live 5 blocks from me in Sammamish, Washington.
Mom also taught in the Northwest Local school district for you
alums of Ann Weigel Elementary. They have been retired since
1988 and moved out to Washington to be near my 3 sons in
1993. | am married to a wonderful woman that | met at Miami of
Ohio. We moved west together and settled in the east Seattle
area back when my former classmates that were involved in
student politics (I won’t mention their names here but those R-
names that always show up in the Chatter come to mind). He
has been class President twice and intends to have a career in
politics. His teachers feel that they will be voting for him for
President of the United States someday. My 5th grader, lan, is
a natural athlete (must have gotten that ability from his mother)
and loves the computer games. He better learn to program so
that he can be involved in games all of his life. He too, is popu-
lar at school and is somewhat politically minded. My 3rd grader,
Reilly, is quite a looker. Many think he is adorable but they
don’t see his “evil” side like | do. :) Smart and athletic. My
boys are always playing - baseball (the family favorite), foot-
ball, basketball, and soccer. None of them are “band geeks”
like me! Keep up the good work on the Website and the Chat-
ter!

Jim Mclung (1978)

Dear Alumni Association: Enclosed is a check for the alumni
newsletter. | am a 1979 graduate. | so enjoy hearing about
what everybody has been doing in their lives. | still keep in
touch with Debbie Reiber Stormer and Sandy Panzeca Procter.
| would love to hear from Denise Clavier Denton. Also if any-
body form the Cooperative Office Education Class of 1979 would
like to get in touch please e-mail me. My e-mail address at
Children’s Hospital is leslie mchugh@ccghmc.org. | would love
to hear from everybody! Leslie West McHugh '79, Cincin-
nati, OH




Thank you for all your work and dedication in keeping the school
spirit alive! Dave Bauer '80 and Rosemarie Badinghaus Bauer
77, Cincinnati, OH

Microsoft was in its infancy. | work in the IT industry keeping a
large dotcom running. | find it full of challenges and continued
learning opportunities. | think | must have graduated by myself
because | have never seen anyone leave a note from the class of
1981. Living in the Tampa Bay area (Home of the Superbowl
Champs) since graduation. | know that there are several Colerain
Alumni that are in Florida and even in the Tampa area. If you live
in Florida or even visit.....Send an email.

Doug Bevis (1981)

If anyone knows Shara Coyle, class of '95, please ask her to
email her old boss at HRB, Dave G. My email address is
80sguy@usa.com Thank you!

Dave G (1982)

To all Colerain Alumni - Have a very Happy Thanksgiving. God
bless you all.
Sandi Kidd (1982)

Hello Class of ‘83! Hope all are doing well. | now live in Mason,
Ohio and am currently pursuing my Master’s Degree in Human
Resource Development at Xavier. I'll be graduating in May '03.
Would love to hear from everyone, it's hard to imagine that we’ll
be having a 20th reunion next year - | don't feel 20 years older!
Take care!

Susan McQueary (1983)

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all. May everyone be
bless and have a wonderful New Year.
Debbie Miller Helbling (1983)

Chatter Staff: Thanks for all you do to keep this newsletter alive!
Class of 1984: Our 20-year reunion is next year. If anyone is
working on it, please let me know. If anyone is interested in
helping organize it, let's get together! | can be reached at 260-
724-7863 or baus@adamswells.com Jill Stohr Baus '84,Decatur,
IN

Hello '87 grads - just popped in to say hi. Sorry | missed the
reunions. Got the Chatter newsletter and | thought I'd check out
the site. I'm working for Comair in the IT department, and | still
live in town over on the East Side. If anyone remembers me, flip
me an email. Mark

Mark Szabo (1987)

Hello everybody in the class of '88! | just discovered this site,
and | have to say it's great. It's good to see alumni connecting
this way. A lot has changed over the years. I've been living and
working in New York City for the past 8 years and | love it. If
anyone ever visits the big apple, drop me a line, it'll be great to
hear from you. Also, | just heard about Scott Murphy. Amy, my
deepest sympathy goes out to you and all of your family. He will
be missed. Keep in touch everybody!

Farah Alam (Minhas) (1988)

Hey 88 grads. Unlike Julanne and Terri, I still live in Cincinnati
and in ColerainTwp. | just can’t get away. | would also love to
help with the reunion. | know that Diane Lucas is in charge - so
Dee Dee if you need help we are here to help. | am also married
and live with a very active 2-year-old (need | say more). She is a
doll of course. I miss a lot of you guys. Mike Brown, Keith Wiethe,
and Mike Rathkamp - if they are around, | would love to hear from
them also - all of thoughts that have lost loved ones - you are in
my prayers. Scott Murphy was such a neat guy and he is missed
Sherri

Sherri Swigert Green (1988)

I just wanted to let everyone know that I will be walking in the
Avon Walk for Breast Cancer in memory of our wonderful teacher
Jane Sprunger. If anyone would like to make a donation to sup-
port breast cancer research please contact me or log on to
www.avonwalk.org. | do need to achieve a minimum $ in order to
be able to walk. This marathon length walk will be May 17 and
18 here in Cincinnati and | hope to see many of you there in
support of this deserving cause. Happy trails...

Diana Brawn Mueller (1988)

Hello class of '88, it is I! The rumors are all false; | did not end up
in prison! | have an art studio in which | create metal sculptures
and industrial art. | also am acting in Community Theater, and
am an executive member on a board of directors. Single, father
of 3 blonde haired blue eyed girls. Hope to see many at the 15th
reunion.

Mark Wagner (1988)

Hello everyone! Where are all the 1988 grads? We had such a
great class and | would love to hear from all of you! Has anyone
thought about the 15-year reunion? Even though | live in Virginia,
I am happy to help organize, plan, and otherwise get this thing
going (emphasis on help- teaching full-time and being a single
mom of the most active nine year old in America keeps me just
a little busy!) Anyway, if anyone else has any thoughts on a
reunion, let me know. Thanks! Terri (McQueary) Molihan

Terri (McQueary) Molihan (1988)

To all the 92 grads that remember when Bon Jovi was a hot item.
| can’t believe my daughter is listening to their new song misun-
derstood on their bounce CD. Boy does the time fly by.

jen junker (1992)

Colerain High School Alumni Association Chatter 8



Hello to everyone! As many of you know our 10-year reunion has
been scheduled for June 21st at the Madison in Covington KY.
The committee has not released the time and price yet. | just
recently became a consultant with Creative Memories (I teach
people how to safely and creatively put their photos into scrap-
book albums). | would like to put together a scrapbook of our
highschool days and display it at our reunion. If anyone has
pictures that they would like to donate please contact me. |
need pictures of any event (dances, junior picnic, clubs,
cheerleading, sports, prom, graduation, etc. | also need snap-
shots of individuals from 9th to 12th grade. | will organize the
photos according to year and event once | receive them. If you
have anything else that you think would add to the album and
would like to donate it or if you would like to help please contact
me. | also teach classes on baby, family, travel, and wedding
albums if anyone is interested please feel free to e-mail me. |
hope everyone is doing well and | will see you in June! Michelle
Conaway (Delaney) C/O 1993 michelleconaway@fuse.net
Michelle Conaway (Delaney) (1993)

Today is the first contact | have had with any of you in this new
millennium. It is now seven years after my graduation from
Colerain High School. I would like to recover the lost friendships
of the 1990s. For all of these reasons, | am inviting many of the
alumni of CHS to my college graduation event. This event will
take place on June 5, 2004 — exactly nine years after | left
CHS. Complete details (including time and location) will arrive
soon by postal or electronic mail. Contact me at my AOL ad-
dress for more information.

Adrian Hinton (1995)

| was shocked to see my friend’s name on the ‘In Remembrance’
section of the site. If anyone has any information about James
Griffis, class of 1994, please contact me.

Amy Reindel (1995)

Just dropping in to say hello and Happy Holidays! Trisha and |
moved back to Colerain after a 2-year stint in West Harrison,
Indiana. Coaching football in Harrison, Oh, and working at UPS
still. No kids yet, but a 2 year old Rottweiler is enough for now.
Feel free to email me.

Kevin Carle (1997)

Thank you to these alumni-owned
businesses for supporting
the newsletter and Alumni Association
through the purchase of
these ads. Please show your
appreciation with your patronage.
If you would like to purchase an

ad, please call Denny Hirsch 385-4475.

TRUSLER AGENCY
Stan Trusler ‘66’

Lindsey Trusler ‘97
P.O. Box 53275
Cincinnati, Ohio 45253
522-4400 (Fax 521-5027)

Cellteck Pharmaceuticals
Denny Hirsch ‘64’

Medical Sales Representative
513-385-4475
3885 Springrock Dr.
Cincinnati, Ohio 45251

Professional
Clockery

USA'’s Largest Antique Clock Shop

Robert Crowder ‘66’

Antiquarian Horologist
7600 Hamilton Ave.
Cincinnati, Ohio 45231
931-TIME (8463)
http://mvwwproclocks.com

Colerain High School Alumni Association Chatter 9



BENJAMIN, YOCUM
& HEATHER L.L.C.
TimoTHY P. HEATHER ‘73

ATTORNEY AT LAw
312 ELm Sr., Suite 1850
CincINNAT, OH 45202-2763
OFrice: 513-721-5672
Home: 513-741-4491 Fax: 513-562-4388
E-MAIL: TPHEATHER@BYHLAW.COM
WEeB STE: BYHLAW.COM

VW NTON
Savines & Loan

“WiEre ExTrA 1's OrDI NARY”
CorporaTE OFFI CE
5511 Cuhevior Ro.
CinciNNaTI, OH 45247
513-385-3880
WAW. W NTONSAVI NGS. com  FDI C MewmBER

Tim Barin 81

MATT PELTON, Agent
Star One

Western Hills Office
Phone: 662-8800 Fax: 662-8883
Voice Mail: 395-3460

b

Son of Linda ‘65 ' ,' !
and Jerry ‘64 Pelton G2

-
'
-

S
SRS

SPECIAL MACHINED
COMPONENTS
CNC MACHINING

Larry Johnson ‘68’

7626 Easy Street
Mason, Ohio 45040
459-1113 (Fax 459-1134)

The Antique Auto Shop

630 Lytle Avenue
Elsmere, KY 41018
(859) 342-8363

E-Mail: antiqueautoshop.com

* Full & Partial Restoration

* Complete Mechanical Service
* Metalfinishing & Body work

* Show Winning Paint

Terry Kesselring ‘66

(20 minutes south of Cincinnati, OH)
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CUSTOM BUILT TRAILERS
AND PRODUCTS

“Built to Your Specifications”

President, Don Guill ‘64’

4924 Cinti-Brookville Rd.
Shandon, Ohio 45063
513-738-5151

&

A/, Monfort Heights
N Co
ol g Pediatrics
/ ..
/NS & Adult Medicine

Suzanne L oesch Lekson, M.D. ‘82
“Personal Carefor all Ages’
5177 North Bend Road
Cincinnati, Ohio 45211
(513) 662-3111 Fax (513) 662-0263
Weedkay, Evening and Saturday Hours
Closed Thursday and Sunday

FOR STYLE AND FLAIR

FURNITUREFair

MIKE PORTER ‘83

Sales Consultant

Jonovski Financial Advisors

Dani€l J. Snow
Financial Advisor

Mire JonovskKi
First Vice President -
Investments

72 ‘96’

Complimentary Financial Planning
Consultations for Colerain Alumni

(513) 686-2517

8044 Montgomery Road, Suite 105
Cincinnati, OH 45236

e-mail mire.jonovski @advest.com
e-mail dan.snow@advest.com

Advest

Serving Investors Since 1898

=
www.advest.com

Advest, Inc. Member: NYSE, NASD, SPC
A member of The Mony Group.

HENN PLUMBING SERVICE

“For all your plumbing needs”

3478 Oakmeadow Lane
Cincinnati, OH 45239-3800

My Schedule:
Tlljﬂeosn. '1(?‘3 Steve Henn ‘86’
7200 Dixie Highway wed. - Off Kim Williams Henn ‘88’
Farfidd, OH 45014 Thur. - 12-9
Phone: (513) 874-5553 or Fri. - 10-2 or 1-9 hennplumbing@zoomtown.com
(800) 966-3040 sat. - 10-6or 1-9 cell: (513) 617-4957
Fax:  (513) 881-7999 sun. - 12:6 off: (513) 385-5813

Colerain High School Alumni Association Chatter
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Because we have received an increased amount of Chatter from the 1955

Alumni Website, the Alumni Association has decided to list only the PATRICIA KELLEY BERLIER
contributors since the Spring 2002 newsletter. By doing this we can

publish more Chatter news. Let us know your thoughts on this RICHARD BERLIER
change. CHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION KENNETH LEWIS*

JANET SCHNEIDER WOLFF
1929 MEMORIAL TO VIRGINIA WOLFF MANLEY
LUELLA BENZING BOWMAN* 1056
1934 MELVA WEISEL CHANDLER*
NORMAN PURDY* MARTIN ENDRES*
1936 SUZANNE ALTENBACH FINKE*
ALBERTA BERNHARDT CORBOY* ALBERT GUNDRUM*
1937 HARVEY HERRMANN*
MARY SEIBERT WENDEL* 1057
1940 BARBARA STRINGFIELD JEDDING*
BETTY SEBERT HAYS* NANCY NIEMEYER MITCHELL
RAYMOND WAL TERS* KENNETH SCHIBI*
1941 1958
ROSEMARY MOELLER EHLERDING* ALLEN BORNEMANN*
1942 KEITH LITTLEPAGE*

HAZEL DIEFENBACHER BROWN*

JULIA PERFECT TEUSCHLER*

ALTA PICKENSLATTIRE* 1959
1943 JACK FINDLEY*
EDWARD WERT* CAROL FROEHLICH HUSSEY*
1945 BONNIE STOFRAN LITTLEPAGE*
PATRICIA MCCANN WELLS* MIKE NEWBERRY*
LAVERNE WEBER WENDLING* DAN PATTERSON*
ALICE WIGGINS THOMAS ALLAN SHAD*
1947 1960
DICK GIWER* BARB MEINKING FINDLEY*

SHIRLEY WEAVER GIWER*
HARRY HOPKINS*
MARY MOSIER SPARKS*

HELEN (BUNNY)JONES HUBBARD
WILLIAM (HARLEY ,BUTCH) JONES
PHYLLISSMCQUEEN KEATING*

JACK SPARKS TERRY OTTO
1948 ROBERT SCHILDMAN*
LAVERNE HAVERLAND MALLORY* 1961
1950 WILLIAM BERLIER*
CHARLES COX* BOB HUGHES*
1951 LYNNE SCHMALE OTTO
MARY LEWISPETERSEN* DAVID WEISEL*
1952 GERALD ZOLLAR*
ROGER BIEHL* 1962
LEROY MEIER* REBECCA HEINDMAN HANDORF*
1953 MICHELE RUB HUGHES*
DICK HERRMANN* JOYCE BRAUN OTT*
YVONNE HERRMANN* 1963
LOUISWOLFE JM DAVIS
MEMORIAL TO VIRGINIA WOLFF MANLEY JM & BARB MCNANIE*
1954 MEMORIAL TO SCOTT MURPHY
THOMASKALLMEYER* LINDA FISHER WEISEL*
JOYCE KRAMER* 1964
CHARLESLAPE* TERRY DONOHUE*
DON GUILL*
LEE KETCHAM
VIRGINIA JOHNSON REINHARD*
KATHRYN ANGEL WOOD
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1965
TOM BAUMGARDNER*
NANCY STEVENS BAUMGARDNER*
GARY GREBER*
RONALD “CRAIG" ERICSON
GREG MURRAY
PEGGY VOLZ WOLFE*
1966
ROBERT CARLSON*
ROBERT CROWDER*
JERRY HANSERT*
SANDY WOLF HANSERT*
TERRY KESSELRING*
TONI RUNYON NIEMEYER
GEORGIA GIBSON ROWAND*
PATRICIA SEELEY SANCHEZ*
STAN TRUSLER*
BARRY WALLACE*
CAROL VOEGELE WOOD*
1967
GEOF- HENSLEY*
JAMESNIEMEYER*
BILL TRAU*
1968
LARRY BRUESHABER*
LARRY JOHNSON*

LISA GARROD LANE*
ROBERT MAUJER*
RICHARD MISCHELL*
RON ROSE*

STEVEN WENTZEL*
1969
CHARLENE MUEHLENHARD*
MELODY THOMAS STEPHENSON
CLINTON TERRY
MARSHA STOUT TERRY*
MICHAEL WILSON *
1970
JOANNE EASLEY*
DEBRA DURITSCH WILLOUGHBY
911
DONNA BOUDOT*

ANN CAVANAUGH
FLOYD COLEGATE R*
SCOTT HAMNER*

TIM LEATHER*
NORMAN NEELY*
MICHAEL SHAY
1972
BOB HENN*

JOANN GLASER LEVINE*
MICHELLE BATE MCCOLLOM*
TOM SALZMAN*

1973
TOM ASHTON
JM BERTRAM
VICKI BEYER BERTRAM*
TIM HEATHET*
STEPHANIE HENSLEY HILL*
CRAIG KINDELL*
SANDY PHILLIPS KIRKHAM*
1974
GREGG JOHNSOM*
TERRI STROHFER MEDLIN*
JOE PETER*
1975
BRENDS CARR*
RENITA POLAND RODEN
GREG STANLEY*
1976
DOUG STILING*

1977
ROSEMARIE BADINGHAUS BAUER
JEFFREY WEISS*

1978
DORISHAYESHAUBNER*
JEFFREY WILLIAMS*
1979
TRACY OSBORNE ADAMS*
PAM LECHLER ISFORT*
LESLIE WEST MCHUGH*
BARRY THOMAS*
CAROLYN SCHIELE WATSON*
RALPH “TED” WINKLER*
1980
DAVE BAUER*

1981
TIM BOLLIN*

1982
SUZANNE LOESH LEKSON*
KAREN LEMON PUTERBAUGH*
DAN WEISS*

1983
MIKE PORTER*
VICKIE MURRAY PRIESSMAN
TED SMITH*
TERESA HERRMANN TAYLOR
LINDA KRUMMEN WEISS*
1984
JLL STOHR BAUS
KRISLUCAS GROUT*
DAN KABBETH
DAVID SCHMIDT JR*
DONALD STROHOFER*
1985
DAN FREESE*

MEMORIAL TO ANNA MARIE FREESE “83”
MARIA SCHWIEGERAHT KORENGEL*

WENDY HARMON LEAHY*
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1986
STEVE HENN*
TANYA MILLER MAISCH*
TROY MESSER*
KATHY JULIAN ROMARD*
1987
TONY BERLIER*
DEAN MURRAY*
NIKKI SMITH YASBECK*
1983
KIM WILLIAMS HENN*
1989
JEN GARDNER BAKER*
JOHN BERLIER*
1990
TERRY BERLIER*
ANDREA LABONTE
1994
AMY SHULTZ WATTS
BRAD WATTS
2001
CARRIE BERTRAM
2002
JOE BERTRAM
2003
JENNY MCHUGH

*DENOTES REPEAT DONOR
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